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completed by Plant Services to ensure that the organization is in compliance with 
standards and the physical environment is safe for patients. 

o Family Birth Center: Director

* Alice Skupnick has tendered her resignation effective 3/4/23.

* The department held a medication safety challenge event from March through 
December 2022. The 85% benchmark was set and met, a 40% improvement in 
scanning medication safety. The unit is currently sitting at 88.2%. Congrats!

o Revisions to Policy A 100 Organization Plan were reviewed and approved. CNO 
Unterseher reported each department within the organization is responsible for reviewing 
and updating their portion of this policy.

Board Finance Report 

Commissioner Dilley provided report on the February Board Finance Committee meeting. Of note; 

Highlights for December 2022: 
• (+) Inpatient Volumes

• Acute admits up 9% from budget; up 10% from PYTD
• ( +-) Outpatient Volumes

• Emergency visits down 4% from budget; down 5% from YTD budget
• Radiology visits down 9% from budget; even from YTD budget
• RHC visits up 4% from budget; up 20% from PYTD

Consolidated Financial Summary: 
Net Operating Revenue: 
Total EBIDA Expenses: 
EBIDA Gain (Loss) 
Net Operating Gain (Loss): 
Net Income Gain (Loss): 

Financials / Statistics: 

$ 8,809,512 
$ 8,683,904 
$ 125,608 
$ (275,890) 
$ (370,864) 

• Inpatient volumes were over budget.

• 1.72 Medicare CMI indicates sicker patients in December.

• Same expense issues through the entire year. Slight improvements on inflation although not

significant enough to make an impact.

• A small decrease in investment portfolio.

• Exceeded gross revenue $2.9M for the year.

• Operating expenses remained high primarily due to travel staff costs.

• $7.2M net loss for the year.

• Cash on hand; <49 days End of year $11 M cash on hand. The Medicare loan was fully

repaid.

Highlights for January 2023: 
• (+) Inpatient Volumes

CONFIDENTIALITY; The recognition of the sensitivity of quality control and quality improvement information is of primary importance. All Quality 
Improvement and/or Quality Control information, written or electronic, shall be entitled to all the privileges and immunities afforded under law including 
those privileges and immunities established under Washington's RCW 4.24 and 7.41. 






